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Due to the continuing pandemic and 
in the interest of the safety of our 
residents, Council has decided to can-
cel our annual Canada Day Celebra-
tions this year.  We hope that next 
year we will be in a better position to 
once again have residents participate 
in this event. 

Commercial(per building)        $200              
New House:                     $100  
House Extension:                    $50             
Accessory  Buildings:                  $25  
General Repairs:                     $10             
Clearing Land                   no charge 
  
No Charge for a General Repairs 
permit for seniors. Most items will 
have to go to council for ap-
proval ....please ensure you have your 
application in for approval at meet-
ings of council which are held the 
second Monday of every month. 

PERMITS 

MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS 

Municpal elections will be held this 
year on September 28th.  Becoming a 
councillor is a great way to give back 
to your community and to help shape 
it’s future.  Are you interested in 
throwing your hat in the ring?  More 
information will follow in next 
month’s newsletter.  If you have any 
questions regarding candidate eligibil-
ity, please contact the office.  

NOISE COMPLAINTS 

We have had some complaints of loud 
noises during our quiet hours of 11:00 
pm to 7:00 am .  Noise travels – be 
mindful of noise including music and 
noise from pets. Please be considerate 
of your neighbours and keep your 
noise to acceptable levels during these 
times.   

INTEREST 

Interest charges will resume on any 
overdue accounts beginning July 1st, 
2021. 
 

For your convenience, payments can 
be made online in either of two ways: 
 

 You can set up the town as a biller 
in your online banking.  Search for 
“Reidville, Town of” in the list of 
billers.  Your account number is 
located on your invoice on the 
top left corner under your mailing 
address. 

 

 You can send an email transfer to 
the town at: 

 

      townofreidville@nf.aibn.com   
 

      Use taxes as the password.   
 

If you need clarification on either of 
these options, please feel free to call 
the town office. 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Town of Reidville 

The town has received funding to do 
renovations to the town office/fire 
hall.  This work will begin within the 
next few weeks and there will be sig-
nificant work done to the outside of 
the building.  Please be mindful of the 
workers and construction material 
when visiting the office during this 
time. 

With the warmer weather, we see 
more people (adults and teens) out 
in the community on dirt bikes, ATVs 
and SxS. We have had complaints of 
people driving through private prop-
erty to access backland up behind the 
water tower- specifically in the Com-
munity Square area. There are trails 
and roads to access this - please keep 
off PRIVATE PROPERTY. Residents 
have been advised to contact the 
RCMP if this continues.  

TOWN OFFICE RENOVATIONS PRIVATE PROPERTY 

 
 
Reidville Volunteer Fire 
Department 
 
Bruce Curlew, Fire Chief 
Roy Pittman, Asst. Chief 
Alvin Fudge, Secretary 
Kerry Anstey, Treasurer 
Paul Reid 
Owen Pittman 
Jason Jones 
Sean O’Brien 
Rick Burden 
Jacob O’Brien 
Sam Butt 
Calvin Hiscock 
Jason Reid 
Jason Stagg 

 Jeremy Curlew 
 Arron Hiscock 
 
 
 
 
 
 
EMERGENCY NUMBERS: 
 
 
 Doctor on Call…..800-261-0741 
Fire Alarm.............635-5600 
RCMP.....................635-2173 
Ambulance.............635-3020 
NF Power...1-800-474- 5711 
Council Office........635-5232 
Fax: ....................... 635-4498 
  

GREETINGS 

50+/RECREATON NEWS 

Knitting Circle:  This program has 
finished for the summer and will re-
sume in the fall. 
 
Aquafit: This program has finished 
for the summer and will resume in the 
fall. 
 
Yoga: This program has finished for 
the summer and will resume in the 
fall. 
 
Zumba: For July and August, this 
program will continue most Tuesday 
nights.  Please follow Cheyanne’s face-
book group “Zumba with Cheyenne!” 
for class dates and times.   

PARENTS:  Please remind all 
members of your family who ride 
motor bikes, ATVs, SxS and pick-
ups to NOT ride on the hay/sod 
fields.  These fields are owned by 
local businesses and the damages 
caused  by riding on the fields can 
be very costly.  There are alternate 
trails/routes that can be taken in-
stead.  This is an ongoing issue 
every year so please take a moment 
and to speak to your family mem-
bers who ride in these areas.   

The Town Office will be closed in ob-
servance the following holidays.  Sorry 
for any inconvenience this may cause. 
 
 Monday, June 21st—Discovery 

Day 
 

 Thursday, July 1st—Canada Day 
 
 Monday, July 12th—Orangeman’s 

Day 

OFFICE CLOSURES 

SOD/HAY FIELDS 

The town of Reidville council and 
staff would like to send out Birthday 
and Anniversary greeting to anyone 
celebrating this month!!!! We hope 
you have a fantastic day with well 
wishes for many more!!!! 


